
   
  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
This week we have been very busy fighting the many viruses that seem to be affecting so many children and staff. 

Please encourage your child to follow the medical advice to prevent the spread of flu;  
Stay Hydrated, Eat Well, Sleep Well, Catch Coughs & Sneezes in a hanky and Wash Hands.  

Flu Vaccinations will be taking place for YR-Y4 children on Tuesday 5th December. All children who returned the 
consent form will receive the vaccination. Please contact school if your child has already had the vaccination so we 

can inform the school nurse.  

 

 Mrs Seagrave’s Good Manners Award 
Congratulations to Emma Broderick in Year 4 who won my Good Manners Award last week. Emma has shown a huge 
improvement in her manners and general attitude to school life, over the last few weeks. Well done Emma - we are very proud of 
you-Keep shining! 

 

Christmas Lunch Orders 
Please make sure all Christmas Lunch orders are returned to school with payment by Friday 8th December. Please note: If your 
child normally has a school lunch, they DO NOT need to return the form; they will automatically have a Christmas lunch. 

 
 

Parking / Gates 
One of the few things that was raised, in the Parental Attitude Questionnaires, as a way we can improve our school, was the issue 
of parking outside school. This is of course a great concern to us, but the issue can be greatly helped if all parents use the Drop off 
and Go system in the mornings. Now that the Reception children are well established in school routines, we respectfully request 
that you leave your child in the care of the staff member(s) on the playground, leaving space for parents to park up briefly while 
thy deliver their child safely to school.  

 

PLEASE DO NOT:  
 stop in the middle of the road and ask your child to “jump out”  
 use your mobile phones (not on Hands Free) whilst driving (as staff have witnessed on several occasions) 
 stand blocking the area around the school gate at the beginning and end of the day  
 park on the zig zag lines  

 
HEADLICE ALERT 
Once again we are receiving complaints from exasperated parents about the spread of head lice. Please check, treat and 
re-treat your child as advised.  

 

 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you for your support, 
 

     C M Seagrave. 

Lea Endowed CE Primary School 
Lea Endowed  
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Our theme this half term is Compassion 
 

Athletics Competition and Culture Award – Double Celebration 
Huge congratulations to the Year 5 and 6 children (Russell, Emily K, Emily B, Jasmine, Lewis, Adam W, Tyler V,  

Oliver D, Finnlay, Millie B, Ruby and Alyssa) who took part in the Athletics Competition at UCLAN yesterday. It was a great 
opportunity for friendly competition against other schools. Lea Endowed were representing Germany. Many other countries 

were represented and this was a great way of encouraging the children to think about our global community. We are delighted 
to report that we came 2nd overall. The children’s behaviour was exemplary and drew very positive comments from many 

different sources. I couldn’t be more proud of their wonderful achievement and their impeccable attitude. 
The icing on the cake was that Millie was awarded first prize in the Culture Competition! Well done all of you. 


